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included, just forms for delivery.  
The forms may be picked up at 
the church, Monday through 
Friday, 8 am - 5 pm.

For more information, contact 
the church at 453-2724 or Erin 
Oleksiuk at 656-9884.

The Coke County Library will 
host storyteller, Bernadette 
Nelson, on Wednesday, June 13, 
at 2:30 pm for their Summer 
Reading Program.  The library 
is located at 706 Austin in 
Robert Lee. 

A Robert Lee Community 
Watch Meeting will be held 
Tuesday, June 19, at 6 pm, at the 
Family Life Center at First 
United Methodist Church.

This meeting is open to 
anyone who wants to be part of  
the solution and is interested in 
becoming a member of  the 
Robert Lee Community Watch.  

Judge Blair will be the guest 
speaker and Sheriff  McCutchen 
will be there again to answer any 
questions you may have.

Ladies water aerobics will be 
held each Monday and 
Thursday at the Bronte Pool, 
beginning at 6:15 pm.

Bronte Health and Rehab 
Center will host their annual 4th 
of  July celebration.  The event will 
include a silent auction and the 
famous Ed Cumbie auction, along 
with hot dogs, watermelon, and 
other goodies.  Funds raised go to 
support the BHRC Auxiliary.

However, with deep regret the 
BHRC Auxiliary will not be 
hosting fireworks this year.  The 
cost has gone up and the number 
of  patrons at BHRC that can 
enjoy the fireworks has gone 
down.  The Auxiliary hopes that 
another organization may 
consider taking on this project.

salad, dessert or anything else 
you might want.

Vision with a Purpose will host 
the Open House for their newly 
remodeled office on Austin 
Street in Robert Lee.  The event 
will be held on Sunday, June 10, 
from 2 pm until 4 pm, with food 
and drinks available.  The new 
building is quite an addition to 
Robert Lee and can be used for 
meetings, parties, weddings, 
receptions, and any community 
event where people gather.  
Information will be available for 
rental costs at the open house 
event.

Robert Lee Baptist Church will 
be delivering lunches to children 
ages 4 - 18 at home within the 
city limits of  Robert Lee.  The 
lunches are delivered every 
Monday, Wednesday, and Friday 
June 11 through August 10.  
There are no qualifications to be 

A reception to honor Kei 
Antilley will be held Friday, June 
8, 2018, from 1 pm to 3 pm at 
Robert Lee State Bank.  Kei is 
retiring after 35 years of  
service. Come by and let Kei 
know how much you appreciate 
her assistance through the years.

The 1968 Class of  Bronte 
High School will celebrate their 
50 year reunion on Saturday 
June 9, 2018.

The Class will gather at the 
Williams Building at 3 pm, 
following the Doug McCutchen 
Memorial Golf  tournament that 
morning.  Doug was a member 
of  the Class of  ‘68.  

We invite friends and family to 
stop by the Williams Building 
and visit and reminisce.  For 
more information regarding the 
reunion, please contact Linda 
Cumbie Gladden at (325) 655-
6693 or (325) 340-5798 or Don 

Hageman at (325) 656-4265 or 
(325) 647-5207.  The class looks 
forward to seeing one another 
plus all their friends.

For information regarding the 
golf  tournament, contact the 
Bronte Longhorn Golf  Club at 
(325) 262-5227.

The annual Bronte Park Fun 
Day is set for Saturday, June 9, 
beginning at 10 am.  The event 
will include craft tent, bounce 
houses, a slip-n-slide, obstacle 
course, petting zoo, face 
painting, dunking booth, baby/
toddler area, and much more!  
Food will be available for sale at 
the event. 

Sanco Homecoming will be 
held Sunday, June 10.  The 
program with a devotional will 
begin at 10:30 am at the Sanco 
Tabernacle. Barbecue, beans, 
tea, and paper goods will be 
provided. Bring a side dish, 

Sheriff Wayne McCutchen addresses the Robert Lee City Council during 
their meeting held on Monday, May 28, 2018.


